E-ON	Energy charges September 2015		£556.49	BACS
T Carter	Costs for obtaining information from County Archives		£10.00	BACS
Kestrel Fencing	Replacement boards and repairs to wire fencing at MUGA court		£559.68	BACS
Copier Warehouse Ltd	Library copier March - September 2015		£258.34	BACS
AmeyCespa (East) Ltd	Wheelie bin + Duty of Care charges Sept 2015 Cemetery wheelie bin Sept 2015	£53.71 £24.98	£78.69	BACS

Cllr G Wilson proposed and Cllr Parr seconded that all of the above accounts should be authorised for payment. Motion carried unanimously.

c. Fairchild's Meadows Hedge Laying Project: Cllr Ray proposed and Cllr G Wilson seconded that the Council should authorise expenditure up to £500 for the project. Motion carried unanimously. Local Government Act 1972 s227

- d. Debit card for Parish Council purchases: Cllr Parr proposed and Cllr P Wilson seconded that the Council should apply to Lloyds Bank for a debit card to be used by the Clerk for Council purchases instead of having to use her own credit card. Motion carried unanimously.
- e. CIL payment: The Clerk advised that the Council had received an amount of £5738.59 Community Infrastructure Levy funding for the period April to September 2015. This relates to planning application 13/00800/FUL Land to rear of 14 Station Road.
- f. Tree work at Holy Trinity Churchyard: Cllr Ray proposed and Cllr Tindall seconded that an order should be issued to Glen Conway to carry out urgent tree work at a cost of £520. Motion carried unanimously. The Clerk will liaise with the Tree Officer regarding permission as the trees are in the Conservation Area.

Local Government Act 1972 s227

## 7. CORRESPONDENCE

There were no items of Correspondence.

## 8. INFORMATION FROM DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCILLORS

Cllr Cheetham reported that a Homelessness Strategy for 2015 – 18 has been approved. The Care & Repair Services will be retained in-house and a capital loan pot of £20,000 will be available for residents who cannot access funding. The Local Authority Trading Company Committee has approved a Forward Agenda Plan and this will be presented to the Full Council in January 2016. The Asset Development Committee has agreed bus shelter improvements in Ely and also approved the terms of reference for the LATC. The Committee intends to take legal recourse to recover car parking spaces at Poets House in Ely. The Angel Drove Car Park decking proposals have been withdrawn and an alternative ground level solution is being sought. The Electoral Roll follow up is almost complete and showing an increase in numbers registering. A new website has been launched called Enterprise East Cambridgeshire <a href="https://www.enterpriseeastcambs.co.uk">www.enterpriseeastcambs.co.uk</a>. The website has been established to encourage, support and deliver business initiatives that increase sustainable economic growth and inward investment. The Tree Preservation Order on seven Oak trees in Berry Fen has been confirmed.

Cllr Hunt had sent papers relating to a planning application at Dimmock's Cote Quarry and the Clerk confirmed that a response had already been sent from Haddenham highlighting concerns regarding increased HCV traffic in the village and urging that an agreement should be put in place for those vehicles to only use the main roads and not cut through villages.

